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Jackson.jamesw@gmail.com 
 

1st Vice-President: 
Douglas A. Bozell 
dbozellky@twc.com 
 

2nd Vice-President: 
Michael W. Phelps 
Mike_phelps@att.net 
 
3rd Vice-President: 
Donald C. Thom 
lkythom@bellsouth.net 
 
Secretary: 
Jon E. Huffman 
johnlau@bellsouth.net 
 
Treasurer: 
J. B. Hitt 
jbhitt@att.net 
 
Registrar: 
Christopher Johnson 
Flyingtiger1sg@aol.com 
 
Historian/Webmaster: 
Howard L. Roberson 
hroberson@twc.com 
 
Chancellor: 
Douglas A. Bozell 
 
Chaplain: 
Rev. Paul W. Smith 
wasppws@twc.com 
  
Past President: 
Drake W. Rinesmith 
drinesmith@gmail.com 
 
Color Guard Cmdr.: 
Douglas T. Collins 
aliedoug@twc.com 

Presidentôs Message 

First, I want to acknowledge the work that our outgoing pres-
ident, Drake Rinesmith has done while leading the Louisville 
Thruston Chapter. In addition, he has been very supportive in 
helping me to get started as your president, and I thank him 
for that. 
 
As we begin to gather momentum into this year, I think itôs 
both wise and appropriate that we focus in two directions - 
the past and the future. As we look to the past, we should re-
flect upon why we belong to this organization. For many of  

us, itôs not that we just want the certificate to frame, but we take great pride in the 
contributions of our ancestors and the sacrifices they made that gave us the free-
doms we enjoy today. The recognition we give to veterans as well as to our public 
servants such as the police, EMT personnel and the fire department is just one of 
the ways we show our appreciation to those who serve. Our Youth Awards Pro-
grams, including the JROTC presentations at local high schools, are another way 
we recognize and promote patriotism in our community. And letôs not forget our 
color guard organization that does such a great job of representing the chapter and 
the SAR at public and civic functions throughout the year. 
 
Now for the future. Like in the Battle of Kingôs Mountain, where many of our an-
cestors fought, we now need to ñassemble the troops from every directionò and 
address what needs to be done. We have so much potential. The article in the April 
23rd Courier Journal was a great reminder of the good we do. Letôs not forget that 
our national headquarters with itôs magnificent library is located in our city. We 
have a large footprint here, but we have more work to do. We need to grow!!! We 
need to bring our sons, other relatives, friends, and associates into our organiza-
tion. With your efforts, and with the help of our website, the SAR library, and our 
chapter registrar, Chris Johnson, we can identify and assist new candidates for 
membership in SAR. 
 
For many of you who are already members, please consider taking a more active 
role in our chapter. Your attendance at the upcoming Flag Day Meeting on June 
17th will be a great way to demonstrate your interest and support. I want to thank 
those who have already demonstrated their energy and commitment by volunteer-
ing to serve on our Board of Governors or in some other capacity. In the future, 
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I will be asking others to possibly serve on a committee or join a task force, and I thank you in advance for 
your cooperation. 
 
Fraternally yours, 
 
Jim W. Jackson, President 

Annual Meeting Held April 8th 

The chapterôs Annual Meeting was held on April 8, 2017 at the Hurstbourne Country Club and was attended 
by 42 members and guests. The meeting was called to order by President Drake Rinesmith followed by the 
posting of the Colors by members of the Dr. V. Edward Masters Memorial Color Guard. Rev. Paul Smith gave 
the Invocation, Mike Phelps led attendees in the Pledge of Allegiance and Howard Roberson led the NSSAR 
Pledge.  
 
Each year at its Annual Meeting, the Louisville Thruston Chapter recognizes individuals from law enforce-
ment and fire safety for outstanding accomplishments and/or contributions in their respective fields. President 
Rinesmith introduced this yearôs award recipients. The SAR Commendation Medal for Law Enforcement 
was awarded to Detective Mark Final of the Louisville Police Department. Sergeant Jackie Graviss was 
awarded the SAR Commendation Medal for Fire Safety. Compatriot Chris Johnson was awarded the SAR 
War Service Medal and Certificate of Patriotism for his tours in Bosnia and Iraq. Compatriot Jon Huffman  
received the chapterôs Meritorious Service Award Medal, and as editor of the chapterôs newsletter, The Long  
Rifleman, he received the 2017 KYSSAR Bluegrass Award Certificate for outstanding newsletter. Compatriot 
Doug Collins was awarded the chapterôs Distinguished Service Medal. 
 
After lunch, NSSAR Vice-President General Tom Payne from Owensboro, KY introduced the new  
chapter officers for the 2017ï 2019 term and administered the oath of office. The featured speaker was  
Compatriot Geoff Baggett from the Col. Stephen Trigg Chapter of SAR located in Cadiz, KY, who gave 
a delightful and informative talk entitled ñThe Revolutionary War in a Trunk.ò 
 
To conclude the program, outgoing President Drake Rinesmith relinquished the presidentôs gavel to incoming 
President Jim Jackson. After the NSSAR Recessional, the Colors were retired in place, and the meeting 
was adjourned. 

Detective Mark Final was awarded the 
SAR Commendation for Law Enforcement 

Sgt. Jackie Graviss received the SAR 
Commendation for Fire Safety from 
incoming President Jim Jackson. 

President Drake Rinesmith presented  
Compatriot Chris Johnson with the 
SAR War Service Medal. 
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As editor of The Long Rifleman,  
Jon Huffman received the KYSSAR 
Bluegrass Award for outstanding 
newsletter. 

Members of the Dr. V. Edward Masters Memorial Color Guard. (L to R) Doug 
Collins, David Head, Will Schrader, Jon Huffman, Howard Roberson and 
Randy Lane. Drummer Paul Whitty is in front. 

Geoff Baggett of the Col. Stephen 
Trigg Chapter was the featured speak-
er. Geoff is President-Elect of the KY 
State Society of SAR. 
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Annual Meeting (cont.) 

Doug Collins was awarded the chapterôs Distin-
guished Service Medal by President Drake 
Rinesmith. Outgoing President Drake Rinesmith relinquished the presi-

dentôs gavel to incoming President Jim Jackson while NSSAR 
Vice-President General Tom Payne looks on. 

NSSAR Vice-President General Tom Payne administered the oath of office to chapter officers for the 2017 - 2019 term.  
L to R: Chaplain Rev. Paul Smith, President Jim Jackson, Past President Drake Rinesmith, 3rd Vice-President Don Thom, 
V. P. Gen. Tom Payne, Registrar Chris Johnson, Historian/Webmaster Howard Roberson, 1st Vice-President Doug Bozell,  
2nd Vice-President Randy Lane, Treasurer J. B. Hitt, Color Guard Cmdr. Doug Collins and Secretary Jon Huffman. 



The 2017 - 2019 Louisville Thruston Board of Governors 

Volume 8, Issue 3                                                                                                                                                                        Page Five 

        

President 
James W. Jackson , Sr. 
6816 Fairway View Ct. 
Prospect, KY 40059 
(502) 648-1178 

jackson.jamesw@gmail.com 
 

First Vice-President 
Douglas A. Bozell 
9414 Felsmere Circle 
Louisville, KY 40241 
(502) 296-8031 

dbozellky@twc.com 

Second Vice-President 
Michael W. Phelps 
2300 Brighton Ct. 
Louisville, KY 40205 
(502) 458-9916 

mike_phelps@att.net 

Third Vice-President 
Donald C. Thom 
7802 Crown Top Rd. 
Louisville, KY 40241 
(502) 425-2162 

lkythom@bellsouth.net 

Treasurer 
J. B. Hitt 

8110 Spring Orchard Ct. 
Louisville, KY 40218 
(502) 499-0165 
jbhitt@att.net 

Secretary 
Jon E. Huffman 
116 Creel Ln. 

Bardstown, KY 40004 
(502) 348-8510 

johnlau@bellsouth.net 

Registrar 
Christopher M. Johnson 
11808 East Osage rd. 
Anchorage, KY 40223 
(502) 494-8152 

Flyingtiger1sg@aol.com 

Historian/Webmaster 
Howard L. Roberson 
3501 Pinecone Circle 
Louisville, KY 40241 
(502) 498-4680 

hroberson@twc.com 

Chancellor 
Douglas A. Bozell 
9414 Felsmere Circle 
Louisville, KY 40241 
(502) 296-8031 

dbozellky@twc.com 

Chaplain 
Rev. Paul W. Smith 
3724 Hillsdale Rd. 
Louisville, KY 40222 
(502) 425-2105 
wasppws@twc.com 

Immediate Past President 
Drake W. Rinesmith 
3621 Burkland Blvd. 

Shepherdsville, KY 40165 
(502) 644-4845 

drinesmith@gmail.com 

Color Guard Cmdr. 
Douglas T. Collins 
7004 Shallow Lake Rd. 
Prospect, KY 40059 
(502) 797-1445 
aliedoug@twc.com 
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Sue Kelly Ballard to Speak on Rebecca Boone at the Flag Day Meeting on June 17th 

Sue Kelly Ballard was born in Kentucky but raised as an ñarmy bratò in several states 
and overseas. Her career has been divided between the corporate world in Kentucky, 
Colorado, and Indiana, and later, as a community college professor of Chemistry. She 
recently retired as a professor emerita. 
 
She is a member of the Filson Historical Society, the DAR, the Historical Novel  
Society, and is on the Board of Directors of the Boone Society and co-editor for the 
Societyôs Compass newsletter. She recently received the DAR Women in the Arts 
Award. She currently resides in Elizabethtown, KY with her husband, Jimmie. Her 
creative side has been nurtured by her love of travel, history, literature, and writing. 

According to family legend on her motherôs side, the Hays are descended from Daniel Boone through his 
daughter, Susannah, who married William Hays in 1775. This link has not been found through any direct 
line, but the search continues. Both of Sueôs parents have ancestors who served in the military during the 
American Revolution. Sueôs husband has Kentucky pioneer ancestors who were part of early settlement his-
tory. 

My Blessed, Wretched Life: Rebecca Booneôs Story 
 

Sue Ballardôs book documents the life of Daniel Booneôs wife,  
Rebecca Bryan Boone, a truly extraordinary woman. Her story is 
described by critics and historians as so captivating, so gut-
wrenchingly realistic, so obviously genuine, we begin to 
acknowledge who really moved America westward: our pioneer 
mother ancestors. Ballard captures every mood and moment of  
Rebeccaôs life in the backwoods and on the frontier with accuracy 
and passion, with authenticity and beauty, and at a pace that keeps 
the reader diving headlong into each new page eager to swallow up 
what happens next. Her descriptions of the sights and sounds of the 
sylvan wilderness, of lifeôs daily routine around a cabin set in a 
clearing made in the woods, and of the people and animals, both 
welcomed and unwelcomed, who come there....are tossed in gener-
ously as short snippets on top of the action, keeping the reader easi-
ly imagining the setting and circumstances as the story roars ahead. 
When a dozen things are happening at once, it takes a skilled fron-
tier woman and a talented writer to keep everyone and everything 
moving along together. 

In Memoriam 

Harper, Spencer E. Jr., age 83, passed away on April 22, 2017 in Louisville after 
a brief illness. Born in Little Rock, AR, his family moved to Louisville where he at-
tended St. Xavier High School and the University of Louisville. He graduated Cum 
Laude from the U. of L. Law School and joined the law firm of Grafton, Ferguson and 
Fleisher in Louisville. Mr. Harper was known for his creativity in securing financing 
for many of Kentuckyôs most distinctive growth projects spanning the last 50 years. 
These include the creation of the Kentucky Housing Authority, the renovation and ex-
tensions of the airports in Cincinnati, Louisville and Lexington. He was instrumental 
in the transformation of Fourth Street into a Mall in the 1970ôs. In the 1980ôs, he trav-
elled to Tokyo to negotiate the terms to establish the Toyota plant in Georgetown, KY. 
Mr. Harper had been an active member of Louisville Thruston Chapter since 2003. 
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Naturalization Ceremony at SAR National Headquarters 

Ninety-seven persons from thirty-nine countries took the oath of allegiance and became new American  
citizens on April 6, 2017 at Naturalization Ceremonies held at SAR National Headquarters in downtown  
Louisville. U.S. District Judge, the Honorable David Hale presided, and representatives from various govern-
ment agencies participated in the program. KYSSAR color guardsmen from throughout the state joined togeth-
er to present the Colors and to welcome the new citizens. 
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A Wet and Soggy Pegasus Derby Parade 

Sixteen color guardsmen from three different chapters, including eight from Louisville Thruston, persevered 
through rain and wind to represent the SAR and march in the Pegasus Derby Parade on May 4, 2017. After-
ward, there were no regrets, and everyone seemed to have fun and enjoyed the camaraderie. 
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Attention Patriots! Order Your Lapel Pin Now! 

The First Virginia Flag Lapel Pin  

For sale now for only $5.00 each  

 

A unique, one-of-a-kind accessory, this pin is an 
exact copy of our chapterôs First Virginia Regi-
mental flag.  Show support for our nationôs Con-
stitution and help the chapterôs Color Guard at 
the same time!  

  

Last year, the Louisville Thruston Chapterôs Color Guard, dressed in their distinctive Continental Line      

uniforms, white gloves, and tricorn hats, appeared in 38 events throughout Jefferson County and the    

surrounding area. For many folks in the Louisville area, our Color Guard is the face of the SAR. The      

uniforms are modeled on the style worn by the First Virginia Regiment during the Revolutionary War. 

Two years ago we were fortunate in acquiring an authentic, hand-sewn replica of the banner carried by 

the First Virginia Regiment, a flag we proudly display at every event. The lapel pin is an exact copy of 

that banner. The pin measures Ĳ inch x 1 & ı inches and shows 13 stars in a blue square, a large Roman 

numeral ñlò surrounded by a green wreath with the words ñFor Constitutional Libertyò across the bot-

tom.  

The Color Guard needs your support! Be the first to proudly wear this distinctive pin and make 
our fund-raising project a success. Purchase several and give them as gifts to friends and family. 
The lapel pins will be available for $5.00 each at upcoming meetings. If you would like to order by 
mail, add one dollar for postage and handling, detach order form and mail to the address below.  

ðððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð  

Mail to Dan Klinck, 5842 Brittany Woods Circle, Louisville, KY 40222  

  

NAME _________________________________________  PHONE NO. ________________________  

  

ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________________________  

                   __________________________________________________________________________  

  

NUMBER OF PINS @ $6.00 EACH ______________AMOUNT ENCLOSED _________________ 

Lapel pin measures 1 inch x 1 & 1/4 inch 
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National Society 
Sons of the American 

Revolution 
 

http://www.sar.org 

ñThe Long Riflemanò 
is Published Five Times 

Annually 
 
 

Jon E. Huffman, Editor 
116 Creel Ln. 

Bardstown, KY 40004 
johnlau@bellsouth.net 
(502) 348-8510 

 
 

Visit our website at: 
http://louthrustonsar.org 

 

 

 

 

ROTC Awards 

Consider joining our 
Color Guard and help 
us keep history alive! 
 
Contact Doug Collins: 
aliedoug@twc.com 
502-797-1445 

(Left) Will Schrader presented the SAR medal and Certificate to Air Force ROTC cadet  
Elliott Cabrera at U. of L. on April 18th. Army ROTC Cadet Paul Wallenhorst received the 
SAR Medal and Certificate from Terry Brown at U. of L. on April 24th. 

On April 6th, Randy Lane represented the Louisville Thruston Chapter 
at the monument dedication ceremony in Lexington, KY for Gold Star 
Families. He is shown here with Woody Williams, the last surviving  
Medal of Honor winner from the battle for Iwo Jima. 

Gold Star Families Monument Dedication 


